	 BOLTONS monthly NEWS LETTER


June 2018
Dear Parents,
Welcome back to what is always a very busy term and this term is no exception- class teachers will keep you up to date about separate class activities as they occur.

Mrs Winder and Mrs Smith have asked if any parent, or grandparent, would be able to spare a few hours to help out with gardening club on Thursday afternoons, between 3 and 4pm. If you are able to do this please could you let either Mrs Smith or Mrs Winder know.

The PTA cake sale at the end of last term raised £102- many thanks to all who bought and donated cakes. The next PTA meeting is in school on Wednesday 13th June at 7pm.
The After School Club AGM takes place in school on Wednesday 20th June at 7pm- this year we are looking for new committee members, as many of our existing committee have children leaving the school this year. The club does need a committee to be able to run and remain viable, so any parent who feels they can help out would be most welcome - we usually hold only four short meetings throughout the year.  

Please find attached to this our annual questionnaire which we use to help us develop our improvement plan for the forthcoming year; please return these to me in the office when completed. 

The library van will be visiting school on Monday 18th June, so please could all library books be returned by then.
The school photographer will be in school on Thursday 14th June to take sports teams and class photographs.

Many of our Year 6 pupils will be taking part in a transition day at Nelson Thomlinson School on Monday 2nd July and our new starters will also be in school on that morning, so all other pupils in school will move up to their new teachers on that day. Year 6 parents please note the children should be taken directly to the secondary school on that day, as they are registered there and not here - they should not be brought here beforehand. The children will need to take lunch money and pens/pencils on the day and I believe they have to be there at 9:25am; when we receive the letters from Nelson Thomlinson about this we will pass them on to you.
The classes for September are follows: Mrs Jennison teaching Years 5/6; Miss Stobbs with Years 3/4 until December when Mrs Gibson is due to return; Mrs Smith will remain with Year Reception and I am in the process of appointing a Year 1/2 teacher. Once the selection process is complete I will let you know the outcome. 
Sports Day this year is on Wednesday 4th July at 1pm, so fingers crossed for good weather- all are welcome to this. Our reserve date is Wednesday 11th July.
All after school clubs will finish on Friday 13th July, apart from After School Club, which will run as usual until Thursday 19th July- After School Club will not run on Friday 20th July. 

This year’s Leavers’ Service takes place in school on Friday 20th July at 1:15pm and all parents are welcome to attend this. Pupils may be taken home once this has finished.
School re-opens on Tuesday 4th September at the usual time, except for the new Year R who will start on Thursday 6th September.

For the past few years we have taken pupils into the Lakes at the start of term and the children have all enjoyed this start to the new school term, as it gives them a chance to catch up with friends after the summer break in a fun way. This September we are planning to take the whole school to Tarn Hows near Coniston on Wednesday 5th September - we will take them on a lakeside walk and then have a picnic and games in the park. I will provide more details about timings at the start of next term, but all pupils will require a packed lunch on the day. Please complete the attached permission slip and return before the end of term.

Best Wishes

Amanda M Pitcher

Head teacher

	Dates for Your Diary


Wednesday 13th June                                                       PTA meeting 7pm

Wednesday 20th June                                                       ASC AGM 7pm                                                                    

Monday 18th June                                                            Library Van Visit

Wednesday 4th July                                                         Sports Day 1pm

Friday 6th July                                                                 PTA Independence Day Fun Afternoon 2pm

Friday 13th July                                                               Clubs Finish 

Friday 20th July                                                               End of term Leavers Service 1:15pm

Tuesday 4th September                                                   School reopens

Thursday 6th September                                                 Year Reception start   

September Trip to Tarn Hows
I give permission for my child ……………………………………… to go to Tarn Hows
             I give permission for my child’s personal details (emergency contact telephone numbers and, if 

             applicable, medical information) to be taken off site. Please tick one box below.  


Signed: ………………………………..   Date: ………………………………………….

NO





YES 








